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I. Open Session  
 
The open session of the NACCAM meeting convened at 1:05 p.m. Dr. Martin 
Goldrosen, NACCAM Executive Secretary, called the meeting to order and 
conducted an attendance roll call. Dr. Josephine Briggs, Director of NCCAM, 
welcomed participants.  
 
Dr. Briggs and Dr. Goldrosen proposed an expedited concurrence process for 
second-level approval of selected grant applications, to improve timeliness of 
grant awards and to allow Council to focus more fully on the most substantive 
issues at its regular meetings. Applications will be screened by NCCAM staff; 
those with priority scores “better than payline” and with no animal/human 
research issues will be forwarded electronically to three-member panels selected 
from a six-member Council subcommittee. Each application will require approval 
by at least two panel members; if any member objects, the application will be 
tabled for consideration by the full Council at its next meeting. A list of 
applications approved through the expedited concurrence process will presented 
at the next regularly scheduled Council meeting. 
  
In response to Council member questions, Dr. Briggs noted that most NIH 
institutes and centers have such a process in place, and she suggested a 
rotating basis for Council participation in the process. 
  
Council members unanimously approved the expedited concurrence process as 
proposed. Dr. Goldrosen adjourned the open session at 1:16 p.m.  
 
 
II. Closed Session 
 
The second portion of the 33rd meeting of the National Advisory Council for 
Complementary and Alternative Medicine (NACCAM) was closed to the public, in 
accordance with the provisions set forth in Sections 552b(c)(4) and 552b(c)(6), 
Title 5, U.S.C., and Section 10(d) of the Federal Advisory Committee Act, as 
amended (5 U.S.C. Appendix 2 
The purpose of this meeting was to obtain Council input into the decision-making 
process being used by NCCAM staff in their review and assessment of currently 
unfunded R01 grant applications being considered for funding through the 
American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA). A total of 21 R01 
applications with scores of 210 or better from previous 2008 and 2009 Council 
rounds are currently being considered. All are applications previously reviewed 
by the Council and approved by en bloc concurrence.  Staff discussed with the 
Council 5 examples of assessment of revisions in scope and activity proposed by 
the PI, given the reduced (two year) funding interval. 
 
Individual Council members asked specific questions concerning individual 
grants presented, and also provided input on the overall process. Council 

 



 

 

concurred with the proposed processes, and expressed a general sentiment that 
better scoring applications should be funded before those scoring less well. 
 
We hereby certify that, to be the best of our knowledge, the foregoing minutes 
are accurate and complete. 
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